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June 21, 2021 

 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary 

New York Department of Public Service 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

On behalf of Armstrong Telecommunications, Inc., enclosed are revisions to its New York PSC 

Tariff No. 3 for Access.  This is being filed to change originating intrastate switched access rates 

for Toll Free traffic.  The changes are a result of an Order released by the Federal 

Communications Commission (FCC) on October 9, 2020 in WC Docket No. 18-156.  FCC rules 

require an effective date of July 1, 2021 to implement rate changes.  Armstrong understands that 

this tariff filing would not be approved by the New York Department of Public Service with this 

required date.  Instead, it will be approved with a July 2, 2021 effective date due to the filing 

submission date. 

   

The following tariff sheets are included:  

 

  Sheet No.  Revision 

  49   First 

  50   First 

  51   First 

  52   First 

 

 

If there are any questions, I can be reached at 704.699.9451. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Jerry Weikle 

 

Jerry Weikle 

Consultant to Armstrong Telecommunications, Inc. 
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